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October 7, 2015 

 
Via Electronic Filing 
 
Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary  
Federal Communications Commission  
445 12th Street, SW  
Washington, DC 20554 
 
 Re: ITC-T/C-20150910-00220 (Alteva LD-MBS) 
 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 

I am writing to provide additional information to the Commission on behalf of the 
Applicants in the above-captioned matter seeking approval of the transfer of control of Alteva, 
Inc., and its carrier affiliates Alteva of Warwick, LLC and Alteva Long Distance, Inc., to MBS 
Holdings, Inc. 

 
To accomplish the transaction, a new entity has been created called Arrow Merger 

Subsidiary Incorporated.  Arrow Merger Subsidiary Inc. is a wholly owned subsidiary of MBS 
Intermediate Holdings, LLC.  Alteva, Inc. is being acquired by way of a merger of Arrow 
Merger Subsidiary Inc. with and into Alteva, Inc., with Alteva, Inc. as the surviving corporation.  
Following the merger, Alteva, Inc. will be a wholly-owned subsidiary of MBS Intermediate 
Holdings, LLC, which will continue to be a wholly-owned subsidiary of MBS Holdings, Inc.  

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

 
Very truly yours, 

DAVIS WRIGHT TREMAINE LLP 

 
Michael C. Sloan 

 
cc: Sumita Mukhoty  

Gabrielle Kim 
Adrienne McNeil 


